
CO N S T R U C T I O N  N OT I C E
JEFFREY OPEN SPACE TRAIL I -5  

B ICYCLE & PEDESTRIAN BRIDGE PROJEC T

Project Information
Construction of the Jeffrey Open Space Trail (JOST) I-5 Bicycle 
and Pedestrian Bridge, a Class 1 Bridge which will connect the 
JOST/Cypress Village Trail to the north and the JOST extension 
to the south, is underway. 

Continuing the next phase of work, falsework steel beams 
and plywood forms will be removed over and across the I-5 
Freeway, which requires multiple nighttime lane closures and 
full freeway closures during the next few weeks.

The entire project is anticipated to be complete in March 2026.

Lane and Freeway Closures
All work will be done nightly from 9 p.m. to 7 a.m.

Week of Monday, September 8
•	 Monday, September 8 and Tuesday, September 9: 

Northbound and southbound I-5 Freeway lane closures.

•	 Wednesday, September 10, and Thursday, September 11: 
Southbound Jeffrey off-ramp and southbound I-5 Freeway 
lanes closures.

•	 Friday, September 12, and Saturday, September 13: 
Southbound I-5 Freeway full closure from Culver Drive to 
Jeffrey Road.

Week of Monday, September 15
•	 Monday, September 15, through Thursday, September 18: 

Northbound I-5 Freeway lane closures.

•	 Friday, September 19, and Saturday, September 20: 
Northbound I-5 Freeway full closure from SR-133 to 
Jeffrey Road and southbound I-5 Freeway lane closures.

Week of Monday, September 22
•	 Monday, September 22, through Friday, September 26: 

Northbound I-5 Freeway Jeffrey Road off-ramp and Sand 
Canyon Avenue off-ramp closures. Southbound SR-133 to 
northbound I-5 Freeway connector closure. 

Access
There will be limited or no access to I-5 Freeway, or on-ramps 
at Culver Drive and Jeffrey Road and connectors during the 
times listed above. Detour signage will be in place to direct 
motorists. Detour signage will be in place to direct motorists.

What to Expect
The work will generate normal construction noise including 
equipment backup alarms and heavy equipment engines, and 
additional lighting may be required. 

Subsequent notifications will be provided as the project 
progresses.

City of Irvine Public Works & Sustainability Department — Project Delivery Division

For More Information
Please email pm@cityofirvine.org or call the project hotline at 949-724-6676.


